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CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS

City Council Agenda Communication

July 20, 2020
Brian Rittenhouse
NPDES & Stormwater Permit Fees

The City is in receipt of Four (4) invoices from the Illinois Environmental
Protection Agency (IEPA) in the total amount of $19,000 for NPDES and Storm
Water Permit Fees. The City has been advised to only pay $2,500 of the
$10,000 STP1 fee because STP1 is in the final stage of decommissioning.
Attached is the email communication with the IEPA and a letter that will be sent
with the payment, explaining the status of STP1.

Total consists of:

$15,000 attributable to STP2 501-00-530-9000
$2,500 attributable to STP1 501-00-530-9000
$1,000 attributable to MS4 Stormwater 218-00-910-9000

$500 attributable to STP2 Industrial Stormwater 218-00-910-9000

Staff recommends authorization to make payments as described above.

N/A

Authorization to make payment.
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June 19, 2020

Illinois Environmental Protection Agency
Bureau of Water

DWPC Permit section #15

1021 North Grand Avenue East

P.0. Box 19276

Springfield, lllinois 62794-9276

IEPA Permit Section

The City of Washington’s Waste Water Treatment Plant #1, 1L0024881, is pending termination. Permit
termination will be finalized once the sludge dries and is removed from the facility. We will let you know once
this has been completed, to schedule a final inspection. The enclosed payment of $2,500 is being made, pending
termination of the NPDES permit in accordance with your email of June 17, 2020.

Let me know if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Brian Rittenhouse

Utilities Superintendent

City of Washington

301 Walnut Street

Washington Illinois 61571

(309) 201-2781 Cell

brittenhouse @ci.washington.il.us

301 Walnut Street = Washington, [L 61571 « (309) 444-3196 « Fax (309) 444-9779
cityball@ci.washington.il.us « www.ci.washington.il.us




